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Weaverham Parish Council

Weaverham Community Centre, Russet Road, Weaverham, Northwich, Cheshire, CW8 3HY

Tel: 01606 854451(24hr voicemail) Email: clerk@weaverhampc.co.uk
Minutes of the

Environment Committee Meeting 

held at Weaverham Community Centre, Russet Road, Weaverham

on Wednesday 6th July 2022 at 7:15pm.


Present Cllrs Michelle Budden(MB), John Freeman (JF), Chris Hampson (CH), Adrian Morgan (AM), Roger Moss (RM), William Reynolds (WR) and Peter Wilkinson (PW).
E1.
Public Open Forum: No members of the public were present.
E2.
Cllr Michelle Budden was elected as Chairman for 2022/23

E3.
Cllr Roger Moss was elected as Vice-Chairman for 2022/23
E4.
Attendance as noted above.  Cllr Iain Lasseter (IL) sent apologies for absence which were noted.
E5.
No new Declarations of Interest were given.

E6.
Minutes of the meeting held on 6th April 2022 were approved.
E7.
Russet Road Play Park.  A report on the current position with the Pay Park Project was received.  It was noted that grant applications have been submitted to source the balance of funding required for the project.  The application to FCC has passed the first stage of scrutiny and a decision is expected in early September.  Applications to other grant awarding bodies (e.g. National Lottery etc) will be submitted in the mean time (IL to lead).  Kompan have confirmed that the updated price will be held until the end of 2022.  
E8.
Solar Panels Project.  A report on the current position with the Solar Panels Project was received.  A quote has been received for the installation but needs further discussion especially with regard to inclusion of batteries to store charge generated.  It was pointed out that batteries, depending on type, may alter the fire risk assessment and the insurer of the building would need to be consulted to check cover.  A further suggestion was to investigate whether including provision of hot water is feasible.  It was agreed that a Joint meeting be arranged with representatives of the Council and the Community Association to progress this project.
E9.
Tree Survey.  It was noted that the Tree Survey was completed in May and a report has been received, which was also noted.  MB, JF and PW have met with Martin Boardman (who carried out the survey) to discuss the recommendations in the report and Martin will obtain a quote from another company that he is familiar with regarding carrying out the high priority work as a number of trees are recommended for felling and to include stump grinding of several stumps.  It was agreed that this work could be carried out in the early autumn with a view to planting of replacement trees during January/February 2023.

Whilst considering maintenance, it was noted that no schedules have been forthcoming from CWaC for grass cutting, hedge cutting, street sweeping and churchyard grass cutting.  The Clerk was requested to chase these schedules up with CWaC.
E50.
Date of next meeting – Wednesday, 7th September 2022 at 7:15pm was confirmed.
Parish Office Opening hours 0900-1300 Monday – Thursday

Clerk to the Parish Council – John Freeman, Peter Wilkinson (Joint Acting Clerks)

